
MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

October 25, 2017
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
John Fabian, President, R-Steubenville Township
Jon Sperry, A-Stratton
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline

Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville

Township





Karen Vargo, R- Yorkville

Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Sandy Reasbeck, Yorkville
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township
David Snelting, R- Steubenville



Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township
Tim Miller, A-Toronto




Sam Grafton, A- Island Creek Township
Mayor George Hopkins, R-Adena



Wayne Elverd, R- Knox Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Rick Richetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township

Mayor Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz



Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township



Mayor David Gaffney, R-Bloomingdale


Eric Mercer, R- Salem Township
Darla Pletcher, A-Bloomingdale
 


William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Kelly Bauknecht, R-Dillonvale 



Larry DeLuca R-Warren Township
Barbara Glessner, R-Empire



Gini Chandler, R-Wayne Township
Russell Crowe, A-Irondale






David Mitchell, R- Irondale




STAFF
Bob Smith, R-Mingo Junction



Martin Sohovich, Director
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

Tabatha Glover-Administrative Assistant

Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria




Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland



GUEST
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


Kay Hilderbrand, Amsterdam

Nikki Hadsell, Smithfield





OPENING OF MEETING:

President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

Vice-President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF September 27, 2017 MEETING








A motion was made by Barb Glessner, Empire to accept the minutes of the September 27, 2017 meeting; seconded by Geno Morelli, Cross Creek Township; motion passed unanimously.  
COMMUNICATIONS


No communications at the present time. 

COMMITTEE REPORT


No committee reports to report on at the current time. 
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT - Martin 

Grant Update Irondale’s project; the improvements to the community building should be completed sometime next week. Previously the Rover Grant was awarded. Brilliant Water District; we received an RPIG grant. They are in the process of getting approval for their contractors to do the redevelopment to the water treatment plant and transmission lines. County Road 7B, George’s Run road reconstruction; the state asked me to expand the income survey. We will be resubmitting that for the Critical Infrastructure grant next week. We are also looking to get some grant funding for improvements to this room. We are working with the Port Authority there. The grant is locally with an institution that has put about $10,000 towards upgrades to this room. 

We have several other projects in early development. Stratton has an interest in replacing a municipal bridge. We will be working with them on their grant application. We are also working with Smithfield water on their water tank replacement as well as the Jefferson County Water and Sewer District. And also working with the City of Toronto on a couple of projects they have as well. 

CDBG Update Next month you will get a new application form to use. One of the feelings I have had with the old application is that it is not a very well designed form for building the business case for these different kinds of grants. So, I am going to try to provide you with something that is much more focused on what I call the 5-W kind of approach; What, When, Where, Why and try to make sure that whatever is needed for a specific business case application is something you guys are focused on and delivering with these grant applications. 


One comment I have is on income surveys. When they are required, we have to go door to door. In 2018 I am going to require that you make sure we work together and we have the staffing needed to do this. 

Critical Infrastructure applications as I mentioned previously there are three rounds. The second round is due November 10th and the third round is due February 15th. 


Because of our schedule and the things we need to do, I am moving up the CIDS training from March-April-May to January. I want to get that in early. 


Next year again we are eligible for allocation. It is anticipated to be $300,000. We will have to determine qualification of projects against that. 


OMEGA Last night I was in East Liverpool for the OMEGA training for grants. They went through a broad list of grant sources. If anyone wants copies of the materials let me know and I will get it to you. 


LAND BANK: Our 2018 Demolition plan. This week we will be finishing up the last four demolitions of the set of 27 we talked about before. For the year under the NIP program we accomplished 40 demolitions. As you can see from the last graphic, next year we will be doing another 40 demolitions and that will be the end of that program. Under the Trump administration they will not back any further funding there. 

Again in 2018 we will be doing at least 36 demolitions. There is a breakdown of where we want to do those. We have several jurisdictions where we have not been successful so if I can meet with reps of Knox Township, Island Creek, Tiltonsville, and Yorkville to see if we can find a property to demo. 


Also because of the history of demolitions to this point in time, again the approach that I have used over that last several months is to spread the wealth in good neighborhoods and in a fair sense based on population in these targeted areas that we are capping further demolitions in Adena, Dillonvale, Smithfield, and also in Steubenville. So in the course of this program of 100 demolitions, Steubenville got 21 or basically 21%, and Smithfield got almost 10%. Again, just to make sure other 
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jurisdictions receive some benefits we decided to make some choices to cap some of the jurisdictions. 


Several of the jurisdictions have lot maintenance agreements with the land bank. I have been concerned with performance. At the end of this year we will be moving from MOUs to performance based contracts. 


Rehabs- as we transition from demolitions to other things, we want to expand that program. The Mingo property we have at 246 Hallock is moving very well with the rehabber. We have an interest in a property in Bergholz; an old Victorian house I call a gem in the rough. We have that available; 333 3rd St, Bergholz and our third one is up by the old Ohio Valley Hospital, 831 Rosswell. It is all brick house. 


Last month I attended the Ohio Land Bank Conference. There will not be a follow up to NIP. There is a possibility based on President Trump’s interest in infrastructure redevelopment that he may fund a commercial demolition program. Finally, certainly I have some satisfaction in this, but the keynote address the first day at this conference brought up some of these issues for example Trump’s lack of emphasis or interest in some of these programs and the speaker for the Ohio Land Bank Conference, the main director had previously been involved with the formation here in the Jefferson County Land Bank and some of the initial demolitions including the one down in Mingo at 601 Commercial. He had brought that up during his luncheon address of unique cases where local organizations got involved in the process. There was recognition for both the Village of Mingo as well as the Mingo Revitalization Committee during that process.  
FINANCIAL REPORT

Tabatha- Total expenditures September 1st-30th were $12,885.74. Cash balance as of September 30th was $77,634.89. 

NEXT MEETING

Scott-The next meeting is scheduled November 22nd. That is the day before Thanksgiving. We would like to move it back a week to November 29th. Geno Morelli, Cross Creek Township made a motion to move the November meeting to the 29th of November. Mayor Gaffney, Bloomingdale seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

GROUP DISCUSSION: Strategic Objectives for RPC (Martin)

The second presentation aligns with the economic panel discussion we had last month. I try to look for specific opportunities the county can leverage. I wanted to bring you up to speed on new technology that is rapidly growing in the Pittsburgh area that I think we may have a future place in. I will start with a background then a foundation and figure out how we can leverage this. 


The concept is additive manufacturing. You may have heard of something called 3D printers. You see them sometimes in schools. That is the low end of a rapidly growing industry. Additive manufacturing referring to the process of 3 dimensional objects and building them with the use of either metal alloys (aluminum or titanium) or polymers and plastics or bio tissue. This is a growing technology and investment in corporations in the U.S. There is a growing number of industries that are actively looking at this kind of technology to produce products. Those industries represent a part of our economy and based on the review of individuals employing in these area across the county the average salary for a technologist in these industries is around $95,000. 


Additive Manufacturing represents a return of domestic production to the U.S. Everything was overseas. It is ensuring that back to the U.S. These technologies are highly automated but they represent 
less investment costs in terms of facilities. Smaller sizes in terms of light commercial facilities can be used for these types of companies. The other drivers that are happening are the proximity to supply 
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chain and customers. Availability to skilled labor is a driver. There are 600k-900K jobs across the country that is left unopened in manufacturing due to a shortage in labor. Another driver is cheap materials and energy, quality of infrastructure and IP protection which is an issue overseas. 

This technology involves a whole range of people. We sometimes think that it’s all engineers’ metallurgists, etc. There is a growing need for technicians, operators, quality control people, supply chain type of people, and logistics. There is a whole range of employment opportunities and a lot of them don’t require a four year degree. People with 2 year degrees and people coming out of vocational schools can apply here. 


In the case of Pittsburgh, there has been a growing emphasis in this area over the last couple of years. Pittsburgh is ranked as one of the top 5 innovation regions in the United States. With the core universities and also UPMC, Carnegie Melon, Pitt, and even Penn State, you can also expand that to Youngstown Ohio State, etc. is really a strong R&D investment here locally. GE established back in 2016 a $40 million research facility on the left of 22 on the way to the airport. Their objective is to look to apply these manufacturing technologies to all of their businesses in the future. I will talk about a success story that I think is a model I think we should look at. Down in Auburn, Alabama there were several cities that hired an economic development gentleman by the name of Higgins. They asked him to come in and try to bring in some companies. He found that by leveraging the University system he was able to start leveraging the area for a potential source of high tech.  In 5 years he was able to have enough companies come in and generate over 6,000 manufacturing jobs. One of the things he strongly stressed was that investment in workforce development attracts this kind of customers into the area. 

Here in Pittsburgh there are several companies that produce the metal powders. With the Cracker they will have local feedstock for chemical types of needs. Growing local user and development community and what was strange was there is an imbalance between R&D vs. implementation by companies in this area versus for example San Francisco areas. We believe they will be correcting that over time. There is so much R&D here, but not much production. So now the issue is filling that gap. 


Jefferson has a long legacy of industrial production. We have proximity to various forces materials and energy. We have a strong reputation going back to the Jeff Tech days of producing very good technical programs and a strong workforce demand. I think the belief using the Higgins example down in Auburn. If you have a workforce, employers will seem to be coming. We have close proximity to several major centers of development here in this manufacturing area: Pittsburgh, Youngstown, Columbus, and also Morgantown. We are well positioned for these types of developments. 

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 29th, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers in the Health Department Community Room. 
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Phil Jordan, Ross Township to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Jon  Sperry, Stratton; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,
David J. Mitchell, Secretary






As per Tabatha Glover
